
STATE OF NORTH CAROLINA 
UTILITIES COMMISSION 

RALEIGH 

DOCKET NO. E-100, SUB 180 

BEFORE THE NORTH CAROLINA UTILITIES COMMISSION 

In the Matter of 
Investigation of Proposed Net 
Metering Policy Changes 

 
) 
) 
) 
 

 
ORDER GRANTING PETITION TO 
INTERVENE AND MOTION FOR 
LIMITED PRACTICE 
 

BY THE COMMISSION: On February 11, 2022, the Environmental Working Group 
(EWG) filed a petition with the Commission seeking to intervene in the above-captioned 
docket. Subsequently on February 14, 2022, Caroline Leary, General Counsel of EWG, an 
attorney admitted to practice in the District of Columbia and State of South Carolina, filed 
a motion with the Commission seeking authority to appear pro hac vice on behalf of EWG 
in the above-captioned docket. Ms. Leary is associated with Catherine Cralle Jones and 
Andrea C. Bonvecchio, attorneys with the Law Office of F. Bryan Brice, Jr., who are duly 
and legally permitted to practice in the State of North Carolina for the purpose of this limited 
representation. 

The Commission is of the opinion that good cause exists to allow EWG to intervene 
and allow the requested appearance pro hac vice by Ms. Leary. 

IT IS, THEREFORE, ORDERED as follows: 

1. That EWG is hereby allowed to intervene in this proceeding;  

2. That Ms. Leary’s motion for admission pro hac vice in this proceeding shall 
be, and is hereby, allowed; and 

3. That the names and addresses of the attorneys for EWG are: 

Catherine Cralle Jones 
Andrea C. Bonvecchio 
Law Office of F. Bryan Brice, Jr. 
127 W. Hargett Street, Suite 600 
Raleigh, NC 27601 
cathy@attybryanbrice.com 
andrea@attybryanbrice.com 
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Caroline Leary 
Environmental Working Group 
1250 I Street NW, Suite 1000 
Washington, DC 20005 
cleary@ewg.org 

ISSUED BY ORDER OF THE COMMISSION. 

This the 17th day of February, 2022. 

NORTH CAROLINA UTILITIES COMMISSION 

       
Joann R. Snyder, Deputy Clerk 


